
 
November 23, 2018 
 
Delivered by RESS & Courier 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Energy+ Inc. 2019 Cost of Service Application (EB-2018-0028) 
 Settlement Update and Request for January 1, 2019 Interim Rates 
  
Dear Ms Walli: 
 
Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 5 in the above noted matter, if there is no settlement proposal 
arising from the Settlement Conference, Energy+ shall file a statement to that effect with the 
OEB by November 21, 2018, and the parties shall file and serve on the other parties by 
November 23, 2018 any submissions on which issues shall be heard in writing, and for which 
issues the OEB should hold an oral hearing. 
 
Energy+ is writing to notify the Board that parties are continuing to diligently pursue a potential 
settlement of some or all of the issues in this proceeding.  Energy+ is requesting a further 
extension of the times set out in paragraphs 13, and 15 by one week, such that: 
 

• Notice of no settlement would be made on November 28, 2018 with parties making 
submissions on whether the remaining issues should be heard in writing or orally by 
November 30, 2018. 
 

• Any potential settlement proposal would be filed on or before December 12, 2018. 
 

• Staff submissions would still be due 7 days after any potential settlement proposal is 
filed. 

 
The tentative date for Energy+ to present to the OEB any settlement proposal and a summary 
of any unsettled issues, currently set as December 14, 2018, to be set at the direction of the 
OEB. 
 
Energy+ is also seeking a request for an interim rate order from the OEB to declare Energy+’s 
current rates as interim rates effective January 1, 2019.   Energy+’s request is based on the 
current status of its 2019 Cost of Service Application and its assessment that it is likely that a 
decision on the Application may not be issued by January 1, 2019.  



The parties that have actively participated in settlement discussions have consented to the 
submission of this letter. 
   
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 

Sarah Hughes, CPA, CA, C.Dir 
Chief Financial Officer 
shughes@energyplus.ca 
 
c.c.   Borden Ladner Gervais 
 John A.D. Vellone 
 jvellone@blg.com  
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